Dear Sirs,

I was interested to read that the Senate is addressing the diaspora of Australian citizens.

Both my husband and I were born in Australia and travelled separately to England in the late 40's for further education. We met in England and were married there.

In 1952 we came to the USA so that my husband could continue post graduate studies in physics at MIT. At that time we intended to stay one year. That year extended into 52 years. We were hoping to return to Australia but in the 50's there were not the facilities or the funds in Australia for the extensive research that was being done overseas.Also communication was personal by attending meetings which were more accessible in the USA and Europe.

That period of the 50's was known as you state as "the brain drain". In order to continue with research it was necessary to become a US citizen and very devastating at that time to lose our Australian citizenship. We have travelled extensively to Australia with our 4 children, who were born overseas, and kept our close ties with our famillies and introduced the children to all we love in Australia. All except one of our immediate famillies,and she is in a nursing home, are deceased. Due to my husband's health we are not able to consider long distance travel now so we will live with our memories.

I would like to see an effort on the part of the government to encourage youth to return to Australia. Communication now is readily available to keep up to date with affairs and learning worldwide. It is certainly a different world today compared with the 50's. Salaries and research facilities in academia should be at a level to encourage the best people to return home.

Sincerely

M.A.Champion

